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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    

April 2024 

This adventurous group of Nord-Bridge seniors enjoyed a fun trip to the Jubilations Dinner     
Theatre in Calgary to watch “The Beach Boys of Summer” production on March 22. A delicious    

3-course meal was served and a wonderful time was had by all. Thanks to Val Arkinstall and Anita 
Hamilton for organizing! It was a fantastic afternoon well spent - good food, good music, and lots 

of laughter and friendly conversation. Our next upcoming trips include a two-night stay at the 
Red Deer Resort and Casino for some gambling and golf (see page 20 of this newsletter for more 

information!), two Jubilations Dinner Theatre productions - “More Greased,” and “All Those    
Rolling Stones,” and Seniors Day at the Calgary Stampede. Stay tuned! 
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April is here thank goodness!  We didn’t escape 
to a warm place this winter, so we are ready for 
a trip. After the Nord-Bridge AGM on April 3, 
2024, we are heading to Ontario to experience 
the full eclipse of the sun with our family near 
Guelph, Ontario. 
 
Lucy the dog is staying with us again and we are 
enjoying our walks around Paradise Canyon. The 
golf course is open already. 
 
As I write this submission, we are in the  
mountains again, enjoying the views and hiking 
along Boivin Creek. There is still a lot of snow 
in the mountains.  
 
On the way up to Elkford we often stop in 
Pincher Creek for a coffee and a muffin. This 
trip we took Highway 507 west out of town and 
back to Highway 3. What a beautiful drive.  
Turtle Mountain comes into view, and you can 
see the scar of the Frank Slide just like it      
happened last week, not over 100 years ago. In 
fact, this slide happened at 4:10am April 29, 1903. 
 
This will be my final Newsletter submission and it has been a pleasure to 
write one each month for the last 40 months. After this you are going to 
have to flag me down at Nord-Bridge to find out where we’re going next. 
 
Our annual AGM is on April 3, 2024. Be sure to come out and vote for 
who you want to represent you on our Board of Directors. It is at 9:30am 
in the Multi-Purpose Hall. 
 
Green Shirt Day in honor of the Logan Boulet Effect will be marked by a 
special event in the diner. There will be cake and a social time on Friday, 
April 5, at 1:00pm. 
 
Out and About Coffee and Shopping goes to Walmart on April 10 at 
10:00am. Please bring cash and reusable bags. Sign up with Maria at the 
front desk. The fee for this is $5.00. 
 
Also on April 10, 2024 is our monthly Coffee with a Cop. Come out and 
share your concerns with Constable Shawn Davis from 10:00am to 
11:30am. 
 
Beginners Pickleball is now available at Nord-Bridge. They meet every 
Monday at 6:30pm and Thursday at 5:45pm. Members $2, non-members 
$5. Please pre-register by calling Ashley at 403-329-3222. 
 
As you can see there is lots going on at the “Friendly Centre,” so keep up 
to date by watching our web page or reading this newsletter. There is 
something for everyone. 
 
Well, that’s all folks. It’s been a pleasure to 
serve as your Board President these last three 
years. See you around the centre.  
 
“Why are people so tired on April 1st?          

Because they just finished a 31-day March.” 

~Unknown 

George Berg, 

Board President  

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63.00 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Debbie Brazean Audrey Matheson 

Ingrid Kolbe Manfred Kolbe 

Ken Mackin Gail Mackin 

Margaret Yakimishyn Shirley Burndred 

Lela Kolpak Katherine Rasmussen 

Candace Watson Randi Ougden 

Cory Varzari Christine Mehdizadeh 

Leslie Von Matt Brian Lukenda 

Welcome to  25 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

9 Anonymous 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  
program information, photos,  
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

We have a QR code for our website! You’ll 
find this QR code at our Newsletter stands 
in various locations such as London Drugs 

and Save-On Foods North. To scan this 
code, open the built-in camera app on a smart phone 
and point the camera at the QR code. Tap the banner 

that appears on the screen and you will be trans-
ferred to the Nord-Bridge website, where you can 
access our monthly newsletters under the About > 
Newsletters tab. See the Nord-Bridge Front Desk  

for more information! 

Executive Director’s  
Report 
 
This month I would like to focus on a 
few board members who I have had 
the pleasure to work with in my 17 
years here at Nord-Bridge.  
 
Harry Fischer is stepping down as our 
Board Treasurer after 18 years of service on our board. 
For the last 7 years Harry held the Treasurer position.   
Prior to that Harry was a board member and on our      
Executive as Vice President, President and Past President 
for 11 years. For over a decade Harry also volunteered 
filing income taxes for members of the community, where 
he  identified many seniors were falling through the cracks 
in terms of not receiving support services and benefits 
they qualified for. Thus, Harry formed the Seniors Helping 
Seniors Program (SHS) here at Nord-Bridge. We estimate 
Harry helped file close to 5000 income taxes for members 
of the community. Thank you for your years of service 
Harry. 
 
Pat Santa served 13 years on the board of directors as a 
board member and on our Executive. Pat faithfully stayed 
on an extra three years as our Past President, because of 
the vacancy of Bob Tarleck from the Executive in 2019.  
During Pat’s tenure as President, she presided over a   
strategic plan that set Nord-Bridge in the direction of 
where it is today. Pat also was very involved as an        
ambassador for Nord-Bridge by being a representative on 
the Economic Development Lethbridge Board, at Winners   
Bingo, and as a Director for Alberta Council on Aging. Pat 
can still be seen volunteering in the afternoons with our 
Community Income Tax Program.   
 
Although George Berg will still be on our Executive as our 
Past President, I wanted to highlight George and the     
impact and support he gave to me during my first few 
years as an Executive Director. George always offered 
guidance, support and encouragement, especially during 
the pandemic restrictions. His wisdom, experience and 
leadership has been a great asset to Nord-Bridge and its 
board of directors. 
 
I have been fortunate to be surrounded by great dedicated 
leaders like Harry, Pat and George who have provided 
years and years of service to Nord-Bridge, its members 
and to the community.  
 
 

David Ng,                                                                 
 
 

Executive Director 
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Executive Committee 
President:  George Berg 
Vice-President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:  Harry Fischer 
Secretary:  Anne Pauls 
Past President: Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 
Second Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Third Year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorrie  Vos 
Dianne Smith 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 
Fundraising Coordinator  Megan Gray  

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept –May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of April 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 

need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
 in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNERS 
                                                      

Check back in May for our next lucky winner!  
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  

proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNER  

                                                       
Sumi Tomiyama $358 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

 
March 4: Tom Englehart $65 Gayle Pilling $60 
March 11: Gayle Pilling $85 Gerry Rickaby $85 
March 18: Gail Krysak $57 Richard Tamkin $57 

March 25: Doreen Smid $70 Earl Hall $70 
 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 

Check back next month! 
 

*Nord-Bridge Building Fund has been  
renamed Building Operating Funds.  

Nord-Bridge uses these funds for purposes 
such as upgrades, building maintenance, 

and utilities to name a few. We will no  
longer set a dollar amount for a goal, as our 

goals are ongoing and ever-changing.  
Nord-Bridge will continue to recognize  

donations made to this fund each month. 
Please make note that donations are greatly 

needed and appreciated to keep  
Nord-Bridge moving forward. 

 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Total for March, 2024: $1179.00 
 
Total for Jan.-Dec., 2024: $3861.75 Over 29 Years Experience 

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 
Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   
 
 

 
Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  

*Now on the 2nd Monday of each month 
 April 8, May 13, June 10 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

We’re at Nord-Bridge the  
3rd Thursday of every month  

at 1pm for optical repairs! 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Seniors System Navigator    
I usually write about tips on caregiving, taxes, healthy living, or eating. I want to announce, last week I 
was blessed with the birth of a new granddaughter. Grandparenting can be very challenging and unique 
due to many of our children living far away, along with our cherished grandchildren. As a grandparent, 
all we want to do is give our grandchildren hugs and kisses as well play with them. My granddaughter is 
two weeks old, and it is all very exciting. The whole family is happy that little Sophie has finally arrived. 
She is very sweet and adorable. As a long distance grandma, I was not present at the hospital for the 
delivery. I was at my daughter’s home in northwest Calgary taking care of my grandson. The anticipation 
and worry when your own first born is in labour is hard to describe. I shared my thoughts and memories 
to my daughter that being in labour is like running a marathon.  

My granddaughter was born March 9, 2024 at 12:01 am at the Rockyview General Hospital. I was able to hold her 7 hours after 
she was born, and Sophie is just perfect. The pediatrician checked her heart, lungs, 10 
toes and 10 fingers. Mom and dad are proud and exhausted, sharing their new bundle of 
joy with family members. These are the joys of being a grandparent. I stayed at the hospital 
for several hours so dad could go home and shower, change clothes, and get a quick nap. 
Often, I am asked is it best to go the delivery, arrive after, or come several weeks later. My 
suggestion is to ask the new parents how you can best support them. There are some new 
parents who do not want visitors in the home. My daughter and son in law do not count 
immediate family as visitors. It was nice to see my adult children come with meals or take 
care of the first grandchild. Each sibling had duties such as grocery shopping, doing      
errands, housecleaning, and most of all  holding the newborn baby. My job as a grandma 
was to coo, because as I recall, the job of a parent is never done!  

Charlene Kocken  BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator  
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A Letter on the State of the LEARN Program: 

As of February 29, 2024, LEARN was advised by the Government of 

Alberta that they will not be providing ongoing funding to support 

those experiencing elder abuse in Lethbridge. The current contract 

for LEARN Case Management services ends effective March 1, 

2024. 

The services offered by LEARN to those in need have impacted 

many, from older adults themselves to service providers in the city. 

As a result of this loss of funding, I am so saddened to have to  

advise that referrals to LEARN can no longer be made. For this, I am 

so incredibly sorry. This unfortunately leaves Lethbridge and area 

without elder abuse services of any kind, resulting in putting so 

many at risk of physical, sexual, verbal, emotional, financial and 

medical abuse, as well as neglect.                                             

Although funding from the government has ended, LEARN will be 

applying for funding offered by the Alberta Elder Abuse Awareness 

Council in the Spring. We are hopeful we will get funding, but of 

course cannot confirm. This would also mean case management 

services would not be reimplemented until the fall of 2024, which 

leaves Lethbridge without support for up to 6 months, if not longer. 

This thought is both incredibly heartbreaking and scary. Please   

continue to check LSCO social media and website for an update, as 

we will ensure the public is made aware should we secure funding 

again!                                                                                     

Despite the Alberta Government not deeming it to be so, elder 

abuse services are necessary, valuable and life changing for those 

who have accessed them thus far and would have been for those 

who will need them in the future but won't be able to be connected.                                                                                                             

If you have any questions, please reach out to Rob Miyashiro,    

LSCO Executive Director at 403-320-2222.                                            

We encourage you to reach out to our funder, the Government of 

Alberta. There is a letter template available to be picked up at 

LSCO or found online at lethseniors.com, under the Support       

Services and LEARN tab. We also encourage you to reach out to 

your local representatives whose information can be found below.     

To Contact the Alberta Government:                                                 
Ross Nairne 

Assistant Deputy Minister 

Strategic, Support and Integrated Initiatives Division (SSII) 

Public Safety and Emergency Services 

Office of the Assistant Deputy Minister 

Strategy, Support and Initiatives 

9th Floor Brownlee Building 

10365 - 97 Street 

Edmonton Alberta  T5J 3W7                                                                     

780-427-8866    ross.nairne@gov.ab.ca 

Lethbridge-East MLA                                                                       

Nathan Neudorf - MLA for Lethbridge-East 

319 Legislature Building 

10800 - 97 Avenue NW 

Edmonton, AB T5K 2B6                                                              

403.320.1011    Lethbridge.East@assembly.ab.ca 

Lethbridge-West MLA                                                                      

Shannon Phillips - MLA for Lethbridge-West 

5th Floor 

9820 - 107 Street                                                                                             

Edmonton, AB T5K 1E7                                                               

403.329.4644  Lethbridge.West@assembly.ab.ca                                           

~Amy Cook, Seniors System Navigator  
Team Lead; Former LEARN Case Manager 

http://lethseniors.com
tel:7804278866
mailto:ross.nairne@gov.ab.ca
tel:403.320.1011
mailto:Lethbridge.East@assembly.ab.ca
tel:403.329.4644
mailto:Lethbridge.West@assembly.ab.ca
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Another busy month has come and gone and as you read this I may already be in Hawaii as I will be off 
from April 8th to 19th and will return on April 22nd! I will share some photos in next month’s write up. 
 
Last month, we were so happy to host our annual St. Patrick’s Day Buffet once again this year with live 
entertainment from Celtic Routes, along with delicious food from our kitchen, and prizes thanks to   
Moxies, Earls Kitchen and Bar, and Celtic Routes! Our diner was packed! 
 
Looking forward, we have our Annual General Meeting on Wednesday, April 3rd, and a special event 
planned on Friday, April 5th. We will be hosting an early Green Shirt Day coffee, cake social & resource 
hour in the diner at 1:00 pm to spread awareness about tissue and organ donation in honor of the     

Logan Boulet Effect. Please support us on this day by wearing your green shirt or go to www.greenshirtday.ca to order 
your own shirt!  
 

Cancelled programs for this month include  Active POUND and Carpet Bowling due to the AGM on Wednesday, April 3rd.  
 

Watch for the upcoming Summer Program release date, as well as Seniors Week events in the May newsletter. Speaking 
of May, I am pleased to offer a brand-new program called Intro to Digital Photography instructed by Petra Malla Miller. For 
more information on this program please go to page 11 of this newsletter. Also, our Mothers Day Luncheon will be here 
soon, so keep your eyes peeled for the tickets which go on sale, Thursday, May 2nd. See page 7 of this newsletter for 
more information! 
 

If you have questions about any programs such as Genealogy, Brain Knowledge Mornings, Fitness and Art, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at 403-329-3222 or stop by Nord-Bridge. 
                                                                                                                                                                              
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report  

http://www.greenshirtday.ca
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
 

On March 1st I flew to Cambodia, landing in Ho Chi Minh City for a biking, hiking and 
kayaking trip. I crawled through the Cu Chi Tunnels where the Viet Kong hid during the war. 
I then flew to Hoi An to bike through crazy traffic to the king’s palace and his tomb in the 
city, and then through the farm lands. I learned how to make noodles and checked out a 
tailor while bartering in the markets. I bussed to Hue and then got to experience an      
overnight train to Hanoi where we headed north to a homestay to do some hiking in the 
rain forest. We returned to Hanoi to head out to Halong Bay on an overnight boat tour and 

kayaked the bays where they harvest pearls. We hiked through Vietnam’s largest caves to return to the boat 
to finish the night with karaoke. We returned to Hanoi for our last night to experience the train that runs 
through a café area and had a final dinner with friends. 

 

                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our annual  

Moonlight Walk in March - it’s always so much fun!! 
 

Outreach - every 3rd Monday of the month. Everyone is welcome to attend the entertainment. There are door prizes 

and a snack provided. We take registration ahead of time no later than the prior Thursday (April 11) at 12:00pm, at 
the front desk ($3.00 cover charge). The April 15 entertainer is Maple Fusion. 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator / Outreach  (Mind - Body - Spirit) 

Upcoming Monthly Workshops: 
Please register at the front desk ($5.00 fee may apply) 

 
Powering up for Golf - April 19, 1:15pm  

Knee and Hip Stability - May 17, 1:15pm 

Stepping Forward, Safety Walking Workshop - June 21, 1:15pm 
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Roaming Retirees 
 
We made it to Spring! It’s my favorite time of year!  
 
In the beginning of March, we celebrated the awesome women in the world - for 
example, Ashley Kern. Ashley was nominated for the Women of Distinction award 
and invited me to come join her for a night of laughs, stories and great food.    
Congratulations Ashley!  
 
Our Roaming Retirees had fun, fun, fun at the Beach Boys Production on March 12. 
The feedback that I have received from this trip has been nothing but positive.  
Thank you to Anita Hamilton and Val Arkinstall for being the hostesses for this trip.  
 
We have an upcoming trip to the Red Deer Casino, June 16-18. We need a minimum of 40 
members at double occupancy to sign up for this trip. Please see the poster below for 
more information.  
 
On March 15, we celebrated St. Partick's Day in true Irish fashion, with good food, and 
great music by Celtic Routes. If you have never been to a special event at Nord-Bridge 
Seniors Centre, you are missing out on a lot of fun.   
 
~Wherever you go, whatever you do, may the luck of the Irish be there with you.                    
 

Get out and enjoy the sunshine! 

Erin Bates - Wild Rover 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


